CABINET
29th July,2008

Meeting commenced:
9 30 a.m.
"
ended:
 9.40 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Lancaster- in the Chair

Councillors Connor, Mann, Joe Murphy, and Warner


(Councillors Devine, Potter and Ryan, Mullen Executive Support Members were also in attendance)

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Antrobus, Hinds,

 M. Lea, Merry and Warmisham

2.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on the24th June, 2008, were approved as a correct record.

3.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 


There were no interests declared

4.
 EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC
RESOLVED:
THAT, under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item of business on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in the paragraph 3 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act.

5.
NDC HOUSING REDEVELOPMENT SITES
 
Cabinet considered a Joint Report of the Leader and the Lead Member for Housing regarding housing redevelopments in the NDC area of the City. The report contained details of (a) the proposed schemes, (b) the implications to local residents and 

(c)the financial implications for the City Council in respect of the programme. 

RESOLVED : THAT

(i)  an additional £1.25m of NDC funds be allocated by the NDC Partnership Board to pump prime the Charlestown Riverside development by way of conditional grant or loan.

(ii) should Growth Point monies or any other form of external funding not be forthcoming, then support be given in principle to the City Council underwriting a potential deficit on viability of Charlestown Riverside to a ceiling of £2.75m.

(iii)  the Charlestown Riverside masterplan be approved 

(iv) residents and the remaining business at Concord Place be offered the choice of a permanent move or temporary decant, in order to enable development of an extra care scheme, should this prove necessary.

(v)  the properties as indicated in the report now submitted, be approved for retention and demolition  in order to provide access to the existing Kersal Way 
site. 

(vi) the residents  of properties to be demolished be offered a choice of priority status for relocation to another Salix Homes property.
(vii) the residents that have already moved from the estate due to these proposals be approached to ascertain if they now wish to reverse these moves. 
(viii) the two applications for equity loans for the relocation of residents  as indicated in the report now submitted  be allowed to proceed as they have now reached such an advanced stage.
(ix) this part of the Lower Kersal estate  be identified as a priority for decent homes investment.
(x)  the views of the Charlestown and Lower Kersal New Deal for Communities Board, as set out in report now submitted  be noted 
(xi)  the potential liability for site investigations carried out to date, amounting to a sum of approximately £20,000.be approved. 
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